
 

Message from DG James 

DG’s Journal 

Seeing that the month of May was very quiet, I decided to combine the two months into one last issue. 
Well, it is time to say “goodbye” as the year is now reaching its end. This was one of the most amazing years in my 
life and it really was a pleasure serving you— the members of all the Lions and Leo clubs in District 410A. 
Daar was soveel kuiertjies, 5-minute partytjies en lekker gesels wat ek nooit sal vergeet nie. My wens aan julle is 
om aan te hou met jul goeie werk en ook groei te toon in die toekoms.  Kilometers travelled → + 25,000... 
A huge thank you to those clubs who really went the extra mile this year in helping where it was needed in your 
communities.  Always thus remember our motto “We Serve”. 
To my cabinet → once again thanks to each and everyone of you, it really was a pleasure working with you all. 
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Presidential Inductions 
During the last two months, I have had the honour of inducting the Presidents of Worcester and Vredendal Lions 

Clubs as well as inducting four new members between these two clubs. 

DG James, MDC Retha, LP Johan Retief, Lion Lady Tilana 
with LPE Gavin Hill and Lion Lady Nina Hill at Worcester 
Lions Club’s Presidential Induction held at the  
Cumberland Hotel on 6 June 

DG James handing over the  
charter of Worcester Lions Club to 

LPE Gavin Hill with Lion Ladies 
Nina and Tilana looking on 

DG James with  
LPE Jan Truter and  

LP Derick Lochner at 
Vredendal Lions Club’s 
Presidential Induction  

on 20 June 



 

Durbanville Leo Club 

On 31 May, I attended the charter evening of the Durbanville Leo Club at the Durbanville Golf Club. 

What an enthusiastic group of +30 youngsters!  Congratulations and I wish you every success in your endeavours. 

PDG Jeannie van Wulven with the group 
of youngsters reading out the Leo Code 

Leo President Llewaine Woodford 
with the new Durbanville Leo Club 
charter 

Leo District President Leal Fourie (seated 

front centre) with the new members of  
Durbanville Leo Club 

Fellow Lions & Leos, please support DG Moira Theron and her cabinet for the following year.   
DGE Moira—it is my wish that you have a wonderful year as I did and I wish you everything of the best for your 
year.  Time to say goodbye and God speed to all of you—you shall always be in my thoughts. 

We came across this scooter in 

Rome—perhaps our District 

should invest in this mode of 

transport for the IPDG and ZC—

it’s very light on petrol!! 

Sadly we lost many members for various reasons such as age, financial problems, relocating and then of course 
death.  I am however confident that through careful planning, members will once again be on the increase. 

We are proud to be LionsWe are proud to be Lions——dedicated to the service of others.dedicated to the service of others.  

Membership Matters 

Final Words 

Fluit, fluit, ons storie is uit... 


